
(Translation) 

STC-CS-2568-05 

 15 January 2025 

 

Subject : Received a letter from AOT instructing the Company to proceed with the contract signing for 
the procurement and installation of network system upgrades. 

To : President 
  The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
 Samart Telcoms PCL (“the Company”) would like to notify that “AS Consortium”, comprising the 
Company and Advanced Information Technology Public Company Limited, received the notification letter on 
14 January 2025 from Airports of Thailand Public Company Limited (“AOT”) regarding the signing of the 
contract for the procurement and installation of network system upgrades at the Head Office, Suvarnabhumi 
Airport, Phuket Airport, Chiang Mai Airport, Hat Yai Airport, and Mae Fah Luang - Chiang Rai Airport, as 
quoted by AS Consortium, with the total project value of Baht 1,328.94 million (including VAT) and the 
completion term of 630 days from the day following the contract signing. AS Consortium has been requested 
to submit related documents in order for contract preparation and contract signing. The revenue proportion 
between the Company and Advanced Information Technology Public Company Limited is set at a ratio of 
35:65, respectively. 
 
 
 Please be informed accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
  Yours faithfully  
 
 
            -Signature- 
 
                                                                                 (Mr. Jong Diloksombat) 
              President 
 
 

 


